Administrative Council Meeting Minutes
July 18, 2016
Attendees:  Dr. Michael Ballou, Dr. David Weindorf, Norman Martin, Galen Austin, Dr. Phil Johnson, Dr. Steve Fraze, Dr. Mike Orth, Dr. Charles Klein, Dr. Mark Wallace, and Dr. Eric Hequet
1. Minutes from the June 20, 2016 Administrative Council meeting were approved as distributed.

2. Ambassador Tibor Nagy and Dr. Sukant Misra gave a presentation on the Office of International Affairs, updating us on what their office can do for the college as well as their strategic plan of Comprehensive Internationalization for Texas Tech University.
3. Dr. Ballou and Linda Whitebread discussed the new exempt/non-exempt staff guidelines that will go into effective on November 1, 2016.  Linda had handouts for each department chair showing who in their department will be affected by the new guidelines.  Any new title/salary changes that will be made as a result of the new Department of Labor Fair Standards Labor Act will need to be approved by the dean before submitting the change form to Human Resources.
4. Dr Ballou introduced Dr. Galen Austin as our new Grants Administrator/Editor.  He began his new duties on July 11th.  Dr. Austin is a Ph.D. graduate of CASNR (AFS, 2003) and comes to us from The Institute of Environmental and Human Health (TIEHH).   

5. Savannah Chambers, Coordinator for Undergraduate Programs, reported that the university is going to a standard terminology for all literature and will use the word “concentration” in place of “track, specialization, focus, etc.”  Please change all program literature accordingly.  She also noted that the college is looking into AAS to BAAS degrees, and if you have any ideas for partnerships (community colleges, junior colleges, etc.) please get them to Dr. Cindy Akers by this Friday.  Savannah also introduced a new course approval program that will be implemented to allow electronic approval of new courses.  It is called the DigArc Curriculog Acalog Program, and this will be effective in the fall, but not mandatory to use until next summer.  Savannah will send a video link to the chairs to show how this new program will work.
OTHER

Dr. Orth announced AFS will have a beef cattle science position open soon to replace Sara Trojan who left earlier this year.  The second annual Kansas City Barbeque Society (KCBS) event, “Raider Red Meats BBQ & Ribeye Championship” will be held on August 26th, and Dr. Orth will be a judge.  He also noted the vet science degree program has almost made it through the approval process, and there are currently two open faculty positions for the new Department of Veterinary Science.    
Dr. Johnson reported Dr. Stephen Devadoss is here and will officially begin on August 1st.  He has been in the process of transferring some projects from his prior university to Texas Tech.  Dr. Jamie Bologna will be here the end of August to begin her new position.  Dr. Sonja Zivkovic and Dr. Olga Murova are currently hosting a group of five Cochran Fellows that are here from Serbia.  They have been touring and giving presentations about cooperatives.

Dr. Fraze noted that Dr. John Rayfield and Dr. Nan Li are both here and have begun their new duties.  Dr. Rayfield will be in Ag Ed, replacing Dr. Jon Ulmer who left the end of May.  Dr. Nan Li will be teaching Ag Communications.

Dr. Hequet announced PSS will be hosting a group of visitors from Brazil on August 10th and a group from Africa on August 29th – 30th.  He noted the plant breeder position had 38 applicants and they have chosen their top 10 candidates.  The urban soils position is still in the process of accepting applications.  They will have three new faculty members start on August 1, and the Turf and Wildflowers Field Day that was held last week was a success.

Dr. Weindorf reported that his visit to China in May was to help cultivate relationships with Lanzhou and Gansu Universities.   Lanzhou is one of our oldest international partnerships, and he would like to see it revitalized and set up some groups to visit.

Dr. Wallace noted that NRM has been trying to build some dynamic courses at Junction for students, and they just held two this summer that were very successful.

Norman Martin reported that the IT database migration to the new system is still on hold for our website.  We have built about 85% of the new template but cannot go any further until the database can be moved over.  Norman also reminded the department chairs to please update their faculty and staff pages on their websites.  
